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ACCA welcomes the opportunity to provide views in response to the FRC’s exposure 
draft (ED) (‘FRED 82’) for draft amendments to FRS 102 The Financial Reporting 
Standard applicable in the UK and Republic of Ireland and other FRSs (‘the Standards’) 
– Periodic Review. 

GENERAL COMMENTS: 

Broadly, ACCA is supportive of the proposed amendments, which focus on updating 
accounting requirements to reflect changes in IFRS Accounting Standards, particularly 
with respect to revenue and leases, together with other incremental improvements and 
clarifications.   
 
FRED 82 is timely given the IASB’s exposure draft for the third edition of the IFRS for 
SMEs Accounting Standard earlier this year. In our response to the IFRS consultation1 
we highlighted that ACCA agrees that national standards should be substantially 
consistent with the principles of global standards, subject to the constraints of the needs 
of different users (i.e. simplified for SMEs). 
 
We believe that maintaining alignment of standards is important in order to: 

• Maintain the quality of accounting; 

• Provide comparability between companies both within a country and 
internationally; 

• Make financial statements easier to understand; and 

• Reduce complexity for preparers and auditors. 
 
As already suggested to the IASB, ACCA would support field testing some of the 
proposals with SMEs, their auditors and users of their financial statements in order to 
identify implementation challenges.  For example, we expect the proposals for the ‘on-
balance sheet model’ from IFRS 16 Leases and the five-step revenue recognition model 
proposals to be more difficult to implement. 
 
ACCA would be happy to work with the FRC to facilitate suitable feedback sessions in 
the form of roundtables or expert interviews so that any application guidance is as useful 
as possible. 
 
We are concerned that the implementation date for the changes allows limited time for 
businesses to adapt. 
 
We also consider that the changes proposed be introduced at the same time as: 
  

• the changes contained within the Economic Crime and Corporate Transparency Bill, 

and  

• the planned revision of Statements of Recommended Practice (SORPs) especially 

 
1 ACCA’s response to Exposure draft (ED) on the Third edition of the IFRS for SMEs Accounting Standard:  

https://www.accaglobal.com/gb/en/technical-activities/technical-resources-

search/2023/march/acca_response_ed_third_edition_ifrs_smes_accounting_standard.html 

 

https://www.accaglobal.com/gb/en/technical-activities/technical-resources-search/2023/march/acca_response_ed_third_edition_ifrs_smes_accounting_standard.html
https://www.accaglobal.com/gb/en/technical-activities/technical-resources-search/2023/march/acca_response_ed_third_edition_ifrs_smes_accounting_standard.html


the SORP for Charities.   

Finally, as stated, ACCA would be keen to be involved in the development of application 
guidance. 
 


